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For the second year in a row, the team at Mary Rutan Health 
navigated the challenges of the COVID-19 pandemic with 
resourcefulness, resilience, and focus. Through it all, we put the 
safety and well-being of our patients and community first – and 
further expanded the range and depth of our quality healthcare 
services.   
 
I am immensely proud of our team for supporting each other, 
providing safe, compassionate care for our patients, and innovating 
to raise the level of service we deliver.  
 
I'm not surprised by their performance, though. It's consistent with 
Mary Rutan Health's more than 100-year commitment to meeting the 
needs of our region, regardless of obstacles. It's who we are. 
Throughout our history, we have provided an indispensable network 
of healthcare services for our community and beyond. 
 
A true leader who has played a key role in expanding our services 
over the past 30-plus years, Mandy Goble, retired at the end of 
August 2021 as our President and CEO. Her strong, compassionate, 
insightful leadership has made a tremendous difference in the lives 
of countless community members. We would not be where we are 
today without her vision and dedication. 
 
I am humbled to continue in her example, to further shape the future 
of healthcare in our region. I grew up and attended high school in 
Logan County. It's a great honor to be serving the community that 
nurtured me and I hold so dear. 
 
Accolades and Accomplishments 
 
In 2021, Mary Rutan Health gained further confirmation of the quality 
of the care we provide. We were among the 13 percent of US 
hospitals to earn a Five-Star overall hospital quality rating from the 
Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services.  
 
And for the fifth consecutive reporting period, we were honored with 
an “A” hospital safety grade from the Leapfrog Group. Receiving that 
highest grade placed us among the safest hospitals in the country. 
 
Here's a summary of Mary Rutan's 2021 achievements: 
 

• We began the year with the opening of the new Mary Rutan 
Wound Care Center. This advanced treatment center features a 
state-of-the-art hyperbaric oxygen chamber and specialized 
outpatient treatment for patients with hard-to-heal wounds. 

 

• Our strategic physician 
recruitment program 
brought new providers 
to the region in primary 
care, general surgery, 
endocrinology and OBGYN, to continue growing these vital 
service lines in our network. 

 

• We completed a full year of operating our new Level II Heart 
Catheterization Lab. For our community, this means 24/7 local 
access to emergency interventional heart care, provided by a 
highly trained and specialized cardiologist. 

 

• Mary Rutan Health finalized the development of the Goble 
Center for Women & Children (named in recognition of Mandy 
Goble). This set the wheels in motion to bring our Pediatric and 
OBGYN services under one roof in the current Logan View 
building (across from the Mary Rutan Health Center). The entire 
building will undergo renovation before OBGYN moves in to join 
Pediatrics. 

 

• We finalized development plans for Orthopedics & Sports 
Medicine, to provide a dedicated and purpose-built space on 
the third floor if the Mary Rutan Health Center. This will further 
support our five orthopedic surgeons and provide one location 
for all of our orthopedic services. 
 

• We expanded the spectrum of care and scheduling options for 
Champaign County residents with the opening of the Mary 
Rutan Specialty Care Center. This represents our fourth 
expansion of services and location in less than five years for our 
Champaign County community. 

 

• To enhance the health of our community, Mary Rutan Health 
contributed just over $23 million of community benefit services, 
including subsidized health services, community health 
improvement and education, charity care and Medicare and 
Medicaid shortfalls. 
 

On behalf of the Mary Rutan board, leadership team, employees, 
medical staff and volunteers, I thank you – our patients and 
community – for your continued loyal support and confidence. You 
and your well-being are our inspiration.    
 
 
Chad A. Ross 
President and CEO 

The MRH Tradition Goes on: 
Expanding Quality, Local Healthcare 

Chad A. Ross, President and CEO 
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Mary Rutan Hospital received a Five-Star overall 
hospital quality rating from the Centers for Medicare & 
Medicaid Services (CMS), the highest rating a 
hospital can achieve. Just 13 percent of the 3,355 
hospitals in the country have a Five-Star overall rating 
on the Care Compare website. 
 
"2021 was the first time Mary Rutan Hospital received 
a Five-Star overall quality rating from CMS, so this is 
a tremendous celebration," said Chad Ross, 
President and CEO of Mary Rutan Health. "Since the 
CMS overall star rating began five years ago, it has 
been our goal to achieve a Five-Star rating. And here 
we are, thanks to our incredible team's commitment 
to patient experience and our many quality initiatives, 
including reducing hospital-acquired conditions and 
readmissions." 
 
For 2021, the overall rating was based on 48 quality 
measurements in five categories and shows how well 
each hospital performs compared to other hospitals. 
Mary Rutan Hospital met or exceeded the national 
benchmark in all five categories: patient experience, 
timely and effective care, readmission, safety of care, 
and mortality. 
 
According to CMS, the purpose of the Overall 
Hospital Quality Star Rating is to summarize quality 
measure information reported on the Care Compare 
website in a way that is accessible and easy to 
understand for patients and consumers. Each hospital 
has a star rating that ranges from one to five stars, 
with five stars signifying the highest quality.  
 
"We are very proud to be part of one of the nation's 
elite five-star hospitals," said Ross. Nationwide, 455 
hospitals received a five-star rating from CMS, 988 
received four stars, 1,018 received three stars, 690 
received two stars, and 204 received one star. 

 

Five-Star  
Hospital Quality Rating 

"Thank you, Mary 
Rutan Hospital, for 

your wonderful 
service and being 

there when we 
needed you."   

 
  ~ Rebecca Weber     
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The new Mary Rutan Orthopedics & Sports Medicine Center will 

occupy nearly the entire third floor of the Mary Rutan Health Center. 

The 18,000-square-foot space will include 21 private exam and 

procedure rooms, onsite imaging, a large lounge with comfortable 

waiting space and a soothing environment that promotes healing and 

enhances the patient experience.   

 

As construction begins on the new space, Mary Rutan will further 

solidify its partnership with the Orthopedics Institute of Ohio (OIO), 

positioning itself and the new location as a leading destination for 

comprehensive treatment of orthopedic and sports medicine injuries. 

  

"Through this partnership and our new facility space, we can provide 

patients more convenient access to the precise care they require,” 

said Chad Ross, President and CEO of Mary Rutan Health. “Our 

providers will work together to establish best-in-class treatment 

protocols to ensure patients are receiving the highest care possible.” 

 

A highly-trained, specialized network of five orthopedic surgeons will 

serve as the foundation of the new Center. These include specialists 

in hand, spine, trauma, joint replacement and general orthopedics. 

"The joining of forces to form a comprehensive orthopedic and sports 

medicine team, providing high-quality, expansive multidisciplinary 

care within a destination-type center is exciting for the healthcare 

community at large," said Dr. Nicholas Peters, Mary Rutan 

Orthopedic Surgeon. "The patient-centered design, along with the 

expertise of our skilled surgeons and the outstanding clinical care of 

our dedicated staff, will ensure an exceptional patient experience."  

 

Mary Rutan Health continues its mission of Providing Progressive 

Quality Healthcare with a Personal Touch while expanding services 

that allow patients to stay close to home for quality healthcare.  

 

We are committed to being the orthopedic provider of choice for our 

community by providing high-quality, personalized care to our 

patients through our experienced and dedicated team of experts in 

orthopedic care. Our investment to enhance our Orthopedics & 

Sports Medicine offerings is one more example of our dedication to 

the community we serve.  

Orthopedics & Sports Medicine Center Opening December '22 
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Our team specializes in: 

Meet our Team -  

Robert Anderson, MD         Nicholas Peters, MD     Jason Anane-Sefah, MD      Steven Haman, MD 

 Frank Fumich, MD         Joseph Fawcett, PA     Steven Klein, MS ATC, CES 

Wrist  
Surgery 

Hip  
Surgery 

Osteoporosis 

Spine  
Surgery 

Sports  
Medicine 

Hand  
Reconstruction 

Elbow  
Surgery 

Foot &  
Ankle  
Surgery 

Non-
surgical 
Treatments 

Arthritis  

Carpal &  
Cubital  
Tunnel  
Surgery 

Epidural 
Block & 
Injections 

Shoulder 
Surgery 

Knee 
Surgery 
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 “Our experience with Mary Rutan Hospital was everything we hoped 

for and more as we prepared for the arrival of our first child, Morrison. 

Throughout the pregnancy, all our concerns as first-time parents were 

answered by our CNM, Kelley Dyer. Even when we had a mild hiccup 

when traveling out of state, Kelley was available to offer insight and 

support. Kelley provided a comfortable, easy experience when 

Morrison decided it was “go-time” two weeks before his due date. 

  

When we arrived at the hospital the front desk staff were courteous 

and helpful getting us the care we needed in rapid fashion. An RN 

quickly joined us and ushered us to a room to collect vitals and prep 

for delivery. Comforting assurances were provided throughout the 

process, and we never felt discouraged, scared, or alone as we 

prepared for delivery. 

 

When it was time for delivery the helpful RN prepared us and Kelley 

joined us. Addy was given the encouragement necessary for pain 

management with a mixture of humor and direct coaching. Kelley 

Goble Center for Women & Children Opening November '22 

The new Goble Center will provide the women and children of our 

community with a dedicated place to receive the care they need to 

live long and healthy lives, impacting the well-being of our 

community for generations. 

 

The Center will be much more than a renovated 19,000-square- 

foot-facility. It will be where expectant parents discover the gender 

of their children, where mothers experience the joy of seeing their 

newborns reach new milestones at checkups, and where busy 

women stop to take time to focus on themselves and their health. 

 

The completion of the Goble Center for Women & Children marks 

yet another phase of achievement for Mary Rutan Health's master 

facility plan and will change the way women and children in our 

community access healthcare. Currently, pediatrics and OBGYN 

services are provided in separate locations. Once complete, the 

Center will provide women and children with preventative and 

routine well-care under one roof. 

Mary Rutan Obstetrics & Gynecology will join Mary Rutan 

Pediatrics at the 118 Dowell Avenue location. The facility will be 

transformed, offering design elements from the hospitality industry. 

It features ample light, comfortable furnishings, contemporary 

fixtures and a warm color palette to create a calming and relaxing 

patient environment.   

 

The Center is named in honor of Mandy Goble, former president 

and CEO of Mary Rutan Health. In August of 2021, Mrs. Goble 

retired after 32 years of service. During her tenure, Mrs. Goble 

brought increased healthcare services to our community through 

expanded and new service lines, building projects and outreach.   

 

Mary Rutan Obstetrics & Gynecology will move to their new home 

with an experienced group of providers devoted to providing a full 

range of gynecological and obstetric services to assist every 

woman through all stages of life.  
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knew exactly how to motivate Addy through the labor and delivery process. At times, 

I struggle to find the appropriate words to adequately describe the amount of love 

and gratitude I feel towards Kelley for the support and encouragement she provided.  

 

The proceeding days were filled with visitations and care as the nursing staff and 

lactation consultant guided us into the world of swaddling, breastfeeding, changing 

diapers, and all that accompanies caring for a newborn. Little did we know that we 

would even make an appearance at both PT and 

feeding therapy in the coming months! Mary 

Rutan had every service we needed. We couldn’t 

be more grateful for the experience we had and 

highly recommend the care of Mary Rutan staff 

for all stages of pregnancy, delivery, and 

development.” 

 

 ~ Quincy Coleman & 
Addy Passaro 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Kelley Dyer, Nurse Midwife 

Janet Zurovchak, DO 

Alene Yeater, MD 

Nicholas Morton, MD 

Norman Greene, MD 

Kristina Caine, MD 

Meet our Team 

We invite you to join us as we pay tribute and reflect on the health care legacy 
left on our community and Mary Rutan Health by Mandy Goble, former 
president and CEO by contributing to Mary Rutan Foundation and the Goble 
Center for Women & Children.  

Pay tribute 
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Mary Rutan Hospital received a fifth consecutive "A" 
grade in the Leapfrog Group's 2021 Hospital 
Safety Grade report. The Leapfrog Group, 
an independent national nonprofit that 
compares hospitals' safety performance, 
assesses more than 2,700 hospitals 
nationwide on patient safety practices. Earning 
an "A" grade recognizes MRH as one of the safest 
hospitals in the United States.   
 
Assigned twice per year, the Leapfrog Hospital 
Safety Grades provide a complete picture of patient 
safety in the U.S.  Up to 27 performance measures 
developed and calculated by top patient safety experts 
are used to assign grades to acute-care hospitals using 
publicly available data. An "A" grade shows MRH 
exhibits excellence in the national database of patient 
safety measures and outcomes. 
 
"The Leapfrog Hospital Safety Grade reflects our commitment to 
providing safe and quality healthcare to our community," MRH President 
and CEO Chad Ross said. "These hard-earned grades are evidence of 
the outstanding efforts made by our entire team to improve patient safety 
and clinical quality throughout the organization."  
 
The Leapfrog Hospital Safety grades are peer-reviewed, fully transparent and free to the public. The Leapfrog Hospital Safety Grade focuses on a hospital's 
ability to protect patients from preventable errors, accidents, injuries and infections. Ratings are based on performance in patient safety practices such as 
infection prevention and responsiveness of the staff. 

MRH Receives top Ratings in  
National Survey for Patient Safety 

Stay Informed About Your Health 24/7 

MyCare Patient Portal 

Benefits of MyCare patient portal 
• Access to your medical record 24/7. 

• Authorize access to your health information. 

• Make appointments. 

• Pre-register for appointments. 

• Request  prescription refills. 

• Pay your bills online. 

• Access is available via desktop at MyCare.maryrutan.org and by 
searching the MEDITECH MHEALTH mobile app    in your App 
Store. 

    

It’s easy to enroll  
1. Ensure Mary Rutan has your email on file.  
2. Scan this QR code with your phone.  
3. With your finger, tap the blue box labeled “MyCare account self-

enrollment.” 
4. Complete the 5-question enrollment form.  
5. After you submit the form, you will be emailed a one-time user name 

and password.  
6. Tap on the link within the email and you’ll be directed to the MyCare 

Patient Portal where you can set your own personalized user name 
and password.  
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Mary Rutan Health 

New Faces & Talented Members of our Team 

We pushed forward with renewed 

commitment to improve our 

community's access to high-

quality, locally based healthcare 

even during a national pandemic.  

 

We've enhanced existing services, 

created new programs, renovated 

and expanded facilities, and 

recruited several new providers. 

 

We are proud to introduce you to 

the newest members of our team, 

each one helping us advance 

existing and new services. 

Matthew Shilling, MD 
Family Medicine 
 
Raised in the small town of Goffstown, New 
Hampshire, Dr. Shilling knew he wanted to be 
a doctor at a young age. He excelled in 
biological sciences in high school, which 
propelled him to an undergraduate 
degree in biology. He went on to 
receive his medical degree from Lake Erie 
College of Osteopathic Medicine. He 
completed his residency in family medicine 
at Our Lady of Lourdes Hospital in New 
York, where he served as chief resident. 
 
Dr. Shilling is board-certified by the 
American Osteopathic Board of Family 
Medicine and sees patients of all ages at our 
Internal Medicine and Pediatrics practice 
locations. He continues to accept new patients.    

Ashlinn Naseman, CNP 
Endocrinology 
 
Ashlinn graduated from The Ohio State University in 
Columbus with a Master of Science in the Nurse 
Practitioner program. She holds a current RN license 
and a CNP certification through the American 
Association of Nurse Practitioners. 
 
Ashlinn completed an endocrinology fellowship at the 
Ohio State Wexner Medical Center, where she 
received training on insulin pumps, medication 

management and endocrine diagnostic procedures. 
She offers treatment and management of various 

endocrine disorders for patients 12 years and older, with 
an emphasis on diabetes and thyroid disorders.         

 
                                                  

937.651.6518 

937.599.3115 

Kristina Caine, MD 
Obstetrics & Gynecology 
 
Dr. Caine is committed to providing 
personalized care to women of all ages. 
She brings her passion for women's 
health to every patient she cares for 
and is deeply committed to helping 
her patients achieve their best state 
of health. Dr. Caine completed her 
undergraduate degree in microbiology 
and molecular biology. She attended 
medical school at the University of 
Florida and completed her residency in 
obstetrics and gynecology at the Ohio 
State University Wexner Medical 
Center. She has special interests in 
breastfeeding medicine, labor 
management and preventive healthcare. 
 
She and her family have dreamed of 
living in the country and having a small 
farm, so she found her way back to Central Ohio 
after a brief time in  Japan. She is married to her high 
school sweetheart and has two young  children.   

937.599.3538 

Vineetta Gahlawat, MD 
General Surgery 
 

Covering broad-based general surgery, Dr. Gahlawat 
has experience in laparoscopic abdominal surgery 
for gall bladder, hernias, colon cancer, stomach 
and small intestine, and anorectal disease, upper 
and lower endoscopy, thyroid surgery, 
chemotherapy port and peritoneal dialysis 
catheter placements, skin cancer and soft tissue 
infections. She is double board-certified in 

general surgery and surgical critical care. 
 
Dr. Gahlawat earned her medical degree at   
GSVM Medical College (India) and completed a 
residency at University Hospitals/Case Western 

Reserve in Cleveland. She completed a fellowship  
in surgical critical care at SUNY Stony Brook Medicine 
in New York. She  spent the past four years 
practicing in Northern Ohio before joining the team 
at Mary Rutan Health. 

937.599.0045 
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Mary Rutan Health celebrates the addition of a specialized, 

comprehensive wound care and hyperbaric medicine treatment 

center located on the hospital campus at 205 East Palmer Road, 

Bellefontaine. The new Wound Care 

Center provides state-of-the-art 

outpatient wound care close to home. 

 

Every year, millions of Americans with 

diabetes or circulatory problems develop 

non-healing wounds that limit their 

activity or even threaten their lower 

extremities. These problems usually 

respond to the use of the latest advances 

in wound care therapy.  

 

The Wound Care Center offers advanced treatment options for 

chronic skin wounds and ulcers, decubitus ulcers (bedsores),  

vascular wounds, non-healing surgical wounds, diabetic foot 

ulcers, compromised skin grafts, chronic osteomyelitis, soft tissue 

radionecrosis, crush injuries, pressure ulcers, venous stasis 

ulcers or arterial ulcers. 

 

"Patients with chronic wounds may experience chronic pain, loss 

of function and mobility, increased social stress and isolation, 

depression and anxiety, prolonged hospitalization, increased 

financial burden, and increased morbidity and mortality,” Dr. 

Vineetta Gahlawat, wound care center medical director, said.     

"In the United States, it is reported that chronic wounds affect 

approximately 6.5 million patients annually." 

 

The Mary Rutan Wound Care Center provides a comprehensive 

approach to treating patients with non-healing wounds. The highly 

skilled team features physicians, nurses and technicians with 

advanced training in wound care and hyperbaric oxygen therapy 

(HBO). HBO promotes healing by increasing the level of oxygen 

in the tissue and improving the white blood cells' healing 

efficiency. Therapy is administered in a hyperbaric chamber that 

delivers 100 percent oxygen with increased atmospheric 

pressure, stimulating the entire body's natural healing responses. 

Patients undergoing treatment have complete privacy in an 

individual chamber, equipped with a television for patient comfort 

and entertainment. 

 

HBO is especially beneficial for diabetic patients with non-healing 

ulcers and those with arterial ulcers and other types of wounds 

that fail to respond to conservative therapy. It also treats 

conditions without open wounds, such as osteomyelitis, 

radionecrosis and osteoradionecrosis.  

Wound Care Center with  

Hyperbaric Oxygen Chamber 
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Mary Rutan Wound Care Center is open Monday through  
Friday, 8 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. For more information about wound 
care or to schedule an appointment, call 937-592-4039 or visit 
www.maryrutan.org/woundcare. 

“In the U.S., it’s reported 

that chronic wounds    

affect approximately 6.5 

million patients annually,” 

explains Dr. Vineetta 

Gahlawat, wound care 

center medical director. 
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Recognizing the need for continued high-quality rapid 

testing for patients, Mary Rutan Health has invested  

in a new low-dose CT (computerized tomography) 

scanner system, an upgrade that will replace the 

current unit in summer 2022. 

 

“This state-of-the-art technology is imperative in 

being able to diagnose patients rapidly,” said Cliffton 

Hood, Medical Director at Mary Rutan Health. “For 

example, patients presenting with stroke symptoms 

can be taken directly for CT testing, so within minutes 

of arrival, a physician can make a diagnosis and 

begin immediate treatment. The new CT scanner is 

another way the hospital continues to work to provide 

the best care possible for our community.”  

     

The new scanner enables Mary Rutan Health’s  

highly trained and qualified technologists to remain 

with patients during scan preparation. This  

patient-centered approach maximizes the patient 

experience and is beneficial when imaging the elderly 

or young children, who may need support during the 

CT exam. 

 

“We want to make sure that our patients are being 

diagnosed quickly but also safely. This low-dose 

system allows us to do that,” 

Dr. Hood said. In addition to 

the new CT scanner, MRH 

recently installed a new 

nuclear medicine camera. 

The new nuclear medicine 

camera is used for imaging 

procedures that help 

diagnose and treat a number of 

diseases, including heart disease, 

various cancers, and gastrointestinal, 

endocrine and neurological 

disorders. 

 

Our new CT and nuclear camera  are 

the latest additions to Mary Rutan 

Health’s radiology department, staffed 

by specialists   in CT, MRI (magnetic 

resonance imaging), ultrasound, 

nuclear medicine, bone density, 

mammography and diagnostic 

radiology. The department offers 

various services to assist physicians in 

making prompt and accurate 

diagnoses and conducts nearly 40,000 

exams and procedures annually. 

Investing in State-of-the-Art Imaging  
New CT and Nuclear Camera 
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Level II Cath Lab and Heart & Vascular Clinic  
Celebrate Full Year of Service 

The Mary Rutan Level II Cardiac 
Catheterization (cath) Laboratory 
provides interventional and diagnostic 
cardiac catheterization, peripheral 
vascular angiograms and intervention, 
pacemaker and defibrillator 
procedures, and loop recorder 
procedures. 
 
For our community, this means access to 
emergency interventional heart care, with 
an interventional cardiologist available 24 
hours a day, seven days a week. In 
addition to emergency services, scheduled 
procedures are available locally in the 
Heart & Vascular Clinic, minimizing the 
need for patients to travel far from home. 
. 
“We recognized a need for quicker access 
to these services in our community,” noted 
Chad Ross, President and CEO at Mary 
Rutan Health. “With the high volume of 
heart attack patients in our emergency 
department, we knew we needed a level II 
Cath Lab at Mary Rutan Hospital. The Cath 
Lab enables our interventional 
cardiologists to place stents and perform 
other cardiac interventions without having 
to transport patients during the most critical 

time for 
intervention. Time 
is muscle, so the 
faster patients 
can be treated, 
the greater the 
potential to save 
lives.” 
 

“When experiencing a heart attack, a delay 
in restoring blood flow to the heart muscle 
can result in greater damage and a higher 
likelihood of death,” explains Mary Rutan 
Health’s interventional cardiologist Dr. 
Ramesh Brahmbhatt. “With the opening of 
the Level II Cath Lab, we can diagnose 
and treat acute blockages in the coronary 
artery on-site, which gives the community 
increased access to potentially life-saving 
care. We now have the team and the 
technology to get this done quickly and 
without having to transfer the patient to 
another facility.” 
 
Board Certified Interventional Cardiologist 
Dr. Brahmbhatt leads the cardiovascular 
team of trained interventional nurses and 
technologists at Mary Rutan Hospital. The 
new team approach integrates EMS, 

emergency department, cardiac 
catheterization lab and critical care 
services to provide efficient and effective 
responses to local cardiac emergencies. 
 
“Achieving a Level II Cath Lab certification 
is a major step forward in the growth of our 
cardiovascular care,” said Michael Hoehn, 
Cardiopulmonary Director at Mary Rutan 
Health. “With interventional cardiologists 
available 24/7, we can respond quickly to 
patient needs for cardiac studies and 
interventional procedures, and our 
advanced technology will provide our 
cardiologists the in-lab imaging and 
diagnostic capabilities needed for today’s 
complex treatments.” 
 
Symptoms of a heart attack include chest 
pain, shortness of breath, pain or 
discomfort in the upper body, nausea, 
lightheadedness, and cold sweats. 
Individuals experiencing these symptoms 
should seek emergency medical care as 
quickly as possible. Patients who seek 
heart attack treatment at Mary Rutan 
Hospital will now be cared for by a 24/7 
heart and vascular team specially-trained 
to perform cardiac interventions. 

“We recognized a 
need for quicker 
access to these 
services in our 
community,” noted 
Chad Ross, 
President and CEO  
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Mary Rutan Health 

The Mary Rutan Specialty Care Center represents Mary Rutan 

Health’s fourth expansion into Champaign County in less than five 

years. At 209 Lippincott Lane, the new space is home to services 

that include pediatrics, obstetrics and gynecology, ENT, general 

surgery, behavioral health and nutritional counseling. 

 

The new 3,400-square-foot facility is located next to the Mary Rutan 

Therapy & Sports Medicine location and a short distance from the 

Mary Rutan Urbana Clinic. 

 

The expansion of services to the Mary Rutan Specialty Care Center 

allows more room at the current 1880 E. US Hwy 36 location for the 

increased demand for primary care and orthopedics. These services 

remain at the Mary Rutan Urbana Clinic location, along with 

laboratory and x-ray services. 

 

"We're excited to expand with our multispecialty clinic approach in 

the Urbana community. The new Specialty Care Center allows us 

space to place more of our specialty care providers and increase 

their scheduling availability," said Tom Denbow, Vice President of 

Ambulatory Clinics. 

 

"Mary Rutan Health is committed to providing accessible care, closer 

to home for all Champaign County residents. The addition of this 

third location demonstrates our commitment to the community as we 

challenge ourselves to make the healthcare experience better and 

more convenient for our patients," said Chad Ross, President and 

CEO of Mary Rutan Health. "We are grateful to the Champaign 

County community for their support and the opportunity to further 

invest in expanding excellent local healthcare." 

Expanded Specialty Care            
Services in Urbana   

 

New clinic space expands the spectrum of 
care for Champaign County residents. 

Community Assistance 
Programs 

Medication Assistance 
One-time emergency assistance, as well as complimentary 
services coordinated through the MRH pharmacy team to link 
patients and community members to drug companies’ 
medication assistance programs. Call Mary Rutan Care 
Coordination or Mary Rutan Retail Pharmacy at 
937.651.6796 for pharmaceutical company programs.  
 

Pediatric Behavioral Medication Assistance 
To assist pediatric patients with the expense of needed 
behavioral medications and in some cases for  transportation 
cost to required pediatric behavioral health visits outside of 
Logan County.  

 
Jon Weeks Medical Assistance Fund 
To assist individuals or families experiencing a medical 
condition that involves treatment by a specialist not available 
in Logan County, and requires travel and/or extended stays 
at specific medical centers. Assistance is available for 
lodging, travel, meals and parking.  
 

The Logan County Cancer Society 
The LCCS assists Logan County resident with a cancer 
diagnosis or cancer-related illness with related expenses:  

• Medications up to $300 a month 

• Supplies up to $200 a month 

• Purchase of wigs up to $300 maximum 

• Travel expenses up to $750 a month 

• Emergency funds to help with 
food, utilities, cleaning and 
special clothing needs for 
persons meeting certain 
criteria.  

 
 
 
 
 

Financial Counseling 
Sometimes insurance, copays and deductibles can be 
confusing and overwhelming. You may reach out to one of 
our financial counselors for assistance by calling 
937.651.6446.  
 
Information about Mary Rutan Health’s financial assistance 
policies and applications may be found on our website at:  
maryrutan.org/patients-financial-assistance. 
 

Other Resources 
Call 2-1-1 anytime to be connected with a live, local operator 
who can assist you with other Logan County resources. Or 
visit the searchable online directory at: logancounty211.org. 

For more information 
on any of these 

assistance programs 
call Mary Rutan  

Care Coordination at 
937.599.7022.  
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A Snapshot of our 

At Mary Rutan Health, we recognize that where we live 
and how we live has a significant impact on our health 
and well-being. 
 
Our work is driven by our mission: to provide 
progressive, quality health care services and to improve 
the health of our patients and the communities we 
serve. It’s also driven by our legacy of prevention and 
health promotion and by our belief that good health is a 
fundamental right for all. 

We are committed to improving the health of our 
communities. We do that by ensuring health access, 
improving community conditions for health and equity, 
and advancing the future of community health through 
innovation. We also share our financial resources, staff, 
and clinical and leadership knowledge through various 
grantmaking, educational, volunteer and investment 
efforts. 

Communities we serve 

 
Good health extends beyond the doctor’s office and the 

hospital. It begins with healthy environments: fresh 

fruits and vegetables in farmers markets and 

neighborhood stores, successful schools, clean air, 

accessible parks, and safe playgrounds. Each of the 

communities we serve has unique needs, stories, and 

opportunities to advance health and  health equity. 

 

Focusing on mental health, the Mary Rutan Foundation 

awarded nearly $45,000 in grant dollars for programs 

addressing this ever-growing concern in our 

community.  

 

These well deserving initiatives were awarded: 

• $8,550—Bellefontaine Elementary School, Learning 

Self-regulation Using Sensory Tools  

• $5,000—Benjamin Logan High School, Time4You  

• $5,000—Discovery Rider, Inc., Equine Assisted 

Services for Logan County residents  

• $5,000—GRACE – Greater Riverside Area 

Community Encouragement, Pirate Power Pack 

Program  

• $5,000—LoCo Art, Stress Less!  

• $4,250 Logan County Faith Coalition, Heritage Court 

Play Space and Programming  

• $1,104—Logan County Sheriff’s Office, Jail 

Rehabilitation Curriculum  

• $10,000—Mac-A-Cheek Learning Center, Trauma 

Sensitive Yoga and Activities  

• $600—West Liberty-Salem Local Schools, Ruling 

Our Experiences Group (ROX)  
 

We believe that we can be most impactful in our efforts 

when our community comes together to work towards a 

common goal.  

 

Charitable contributions 

 
Mary Rutan Foundation and Mary Rutan Hospital have 

invested in community health through a variety of 

means. Among those investments are the charitable 

contributions we make to nonprofit, community-based 

organizations to meet the objectives that we share 

around community health access and equity.  

 

• Athletic training services to all area schools 

• AutoPulse unit to Middleburg area EMS 

• Hats and gloves to at-risk youth 

• Bike path water station in the Village of West Liberty 

• County EMS supplies 

• Bellefontaine Police Department 

• Ohio Cancer Research 

• Logan County Farmers Markets 

• Logan County Jr. Fair Exhibitors 

MRH team members 

volunteer through the 
United Way  

Community Care 

Day 2021 

Pictured are the 2021 grant recipients 
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Mary Rutan Health 

Community Health Needs  
Assessment (CHNA) 
 
Our Community Needs Assessments guide our investments 
and growth. They are critical tools that help us identify and 
measure community needs and assets, which let us better 
tailor our investments in and engage with the communities 
we serve.  
 
The areas of greatest risk and need for our community 
include: substance abuse, maltreatment of children, obesity 
and chronic disease, mental health, housing and 
homelessness. 
 
Planning, measurement and evaluation 

Our vision at Mary Rutan Health is for our communities to be 
healthy. We are committed to pursuing a deep understanding of the 
impact of our community health efforts. We monitor the health 
status of our communities and track the impact of our many 
initiatives through the health improvement plan, on an ongoing 
basis. And we use our measurement and evaluation data and 
information gathered through our Community Health Needs 
Assessments to improve the effectiveness of our work and to 
demonstrate our impact. 
 
Mary Rutan health initiatives, which align with Logan County efforts 
and work of the State of Ohio, specifically focus on:  
 

• Childhood abuse and neglect 

• Youth tobacco and nicotine use 

• Pregnant women who smoke 

• Physical activity 

• Unmet need for mental health care 

• Deaths by suicide 

• Unintentional drug overdose deaths 

• Chronic disease/obesity 

• Maternal and infant health 

• Breast cancer 

• Skin cancer 
 
To access the Logan County Health  
Needs Assessment, Logan County  
Community Health Improvement Plan  
and the Mary Rutan Health Improvement  
Plan along with regular updates, scan the  
QR code. 
 
 

Our Greatest Areas of Risk & Need  The 

90,000 

                      of  

Every Community Member is our Priority 

Touchpoints were made in 2021 

 as a result of community initiatives 

Community  
Benefit  
Operations 

Community Health  

Improvement 

$150,788 

$ 39,195 

Health Professional  
Education 

$ 61,362 
Community  

Building Activities 

$22,214,918 
Charity Care, Medicare and  

Medicaid Shortfalls 

Substance Abuse  Mental Health  Housing & Homelessness 
Maltreatment of Children  Chronic Disease & Obesity 

*All data is based on 2021 unaudited financials 
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$173,139 
 

 

 

In-kind & 

Financial 

Donations 

$23.3 million 
Total invested in community benefits during 2021  

$539,155 
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Community 
Health Gifts 

 
GOBLE CENTER FOR 
WOMEN & CHILDREN  
Scott & Julie Abraham  
Tom & Tammy Allison 
Christie Barns 
Barb Bowers   
Steve Brown 
Tammy Burkhammer 
Joanna Burr 
Ron & Candy Carmin   
Sharry Cummings  
Jessi Davis 
Marcia Davis  
Tom Denbow 
Kathy Dixon  
Cheryl Eagy 
Charles Earick  
Patrick & Deborah Ellis  
Janine Francis 
Rick and Mary Gildow  
Dave & Tammy Gump 
Lora Haines   

Steven Haman  
Rick and Jill Hatcher  
Todd & Dana Heydinger  
Jim & Linda Hilliker  
Thomas Kiefer, MD  
Julie Klopfenstein 
David & Nancy Knight  
John Koval  
Charles Kratz  
Don and Sherry Leis  
Elsie & Alvin Lucas  
Julia Miller 
Tom & Laura Miller   
Kenneth Miller  
Bruce & Louise Norris  
Debra Orr  
Nicholas Peters 
Joenee & Brian Purcell  
Thomas & Vicki Rapp  
Amy Rathor  
Tricia Rayl  
Robert Reynolds 
Wendy Rodenberger 
Chad Ross  
Anita Salyer 
Mohammed Shareef  

Scott & Deborah Shellhaas   
Tom & Andrea Simon   
J. MacAlpine Smith  
Ellen Stevenson   
Karen & Lemert Swisher  
Nadine & Orville Tussing  
Matt & Ellen Verbsky  
Don & Georgia Voorhies   
Catherine Wallace  
Erin Watson 
Kristy Wisner  
Melvin Yoder  
Zimmerman Realty, Ltd.  
Sherry Zox   
 
DR. HARRY L. GRABER  
STUDENT MEDICAL  
PROFESSIONAL FUND 
In Memory of 
Dr. Harry Graber 
Tom & Tammy Allison   
Emerson Brown   
Ron & Candy Carmin   
Community Health &  
   Wellness Partners of  
   Logan County   
Jere & Laura Daniels   
Thomas Darrah & Chris   
Kathy Dixon   
Patrick & Deborah Ellis   
Tammy Fowler   
Dr. Thomas & Cathy     
   Franklin   
Rick and Mary Gildow   
Rachel & Carl Gillespie   
Rob and Amanda Goble   
Dave & Tammy Gump   
Mike & Diana Hawkey   
Jerry Jones   
Kenneth & Jane Kauffman   
John Keely   
Tara Kirkpatrick   

Kraig & Sharon  
   Klopfenstein   
Larry & Jeanette Lambert   
Diane Lee   
Jacob & Grace Leichty   
David & Crista Lewis   
Ray & Faith McCullough   
Greg & Michele Nafziger   
Mary Newcomer   
David Orsinelli   
Vincent and Lee Petno   
Shiva Prasad   
Mike & Jeanine Schertz   
Cheryl Shank   
Chuck & Beth Siegenthaler   
Janet Smucker   
Archie Stamm   
Rex & Karen Stapleton   
Jeffrey &Theresa Steiner   
Ellen Stevenson   
Mark & Polly Thomas   
William & Nyla Vernon   
David Watkins   
Timothy Woodruff   
Melvin Yoder   
 
DR. VARIAN CRISIS 
ASSISTANCE FUND 
Krista Allenstein   
Iyad Azrak   
Christie Barns 
Barb Bowers   
Tammy Burkhammer   
Joanna Burr   
Tom Denbow   
Cheryl Eagy   
Anne & TJ Fitzpatrick   
Annette Malone, M.D.   
Lora Haines   
Talma Heydinger   
Susan Holycross   
 

David and Dorothea  
   Jeggle   
Amy Keller   
Julie Klopfenstein   
Letha Mann   
Cheryl Mann, MD   
Mary Rutan Hospital   
Wendy Miehls   
William & Karen  
Montgomery   
Ohio State Health  
   Network   
Nicholas Peters   
Vincent and Lee Petno   
Chad & Jamie Ross   
Angela Rutan   
Winfred Stoltzfus   
Pamela Taylor   
Nancy Traul   
Linda Van Aman   
Janet VanHoose   
Reed and Nancy Varian   
Dr. Dean and Ruth Varian   
Don & Georgia Voorhies   
Richard Wolever   
Trisha Wyatt   
Kelli Zimmerly   
 
In honor of  
Edgar Morales 
Honda of America 
 
JON WEEKS MEMORIAL 
EMPLOYEE 
SCHOLARSHIP  
Richard & Barbara Horn  
Richard & Jane Weeks   
 
MEDICATION 
ASSISTANCE FUND 
Tom & Tammy Allison   
Jeanne Carlson   

Philanthropy has been a cornerstone of the Hospital’s 
success since the very beginning. Community support 
enhances our power to heal and makes a difference in 
the lives of our patients and community. We are 
exceedingly grateful to our 2021 donors who partner 
with us to create a healthy and vibrant Mary Rutan 
Health. 
 
We express our sincere gratitude to these donors: 

For over 50 years, Dr. Harry Graber and Dr. Evan Dixon provided 
medical care and services to Logan and surrounding counties, impacting 
the lives of their patients, colleagues, hospital staff, medical students 
and the community. We honor their many contributions and pay tribute 
to their legacy of caring and education.  
 
Dr. Graber came to Logan County in 1965 as a part of Oak Hill Medical 
Associates, working in both family medicine and the emergency department of 
Mary Rutan Hospital.  A short time later, Dr. Graber continued his medical 
education, completing his residency in internal medicine and his 
cardiovascular fellowship.  
 
Through Dr. Graber’s leadership and the generous support of two donors, 
cardiovascular services began at Mary Rutan Hospital, and continue to grow 
and thrive today.  
 
Dr. Graber’s commitment to Logan County and the medical profession 
continues through his wishes to establish the Dr. Harry L. Graber Medical 
Career Employment Fund through Mary Rutan Foundation. The fund supports 
summer employment opportunities for local students who want to pursue a 
degree in the medical field, to continue his legacy of caring and education. 

Dr. Dixon came to Bellefontaine in 1982, entering the private practice of 
Cardiology Associates, now known as OSU Cardiology of Bellefontaine.      
Dr. Dixon joined Dr. Graber, sharing a vision for top-notch cardiology care in   
a small community. He brought fresh ideas and started many noteworthy 
services during the 1980s. Dr. Dixon performed electrophysiology studies, 
partnered with Dr. Graber in implanting permanent pacing devices, and 
originated the nuclear cardiology imaging/stress program and on-site vascular 
ultrasound services at Mary Rutan Hospital. 
 
To honor Dr. Dixon and his many contributions of service and education, the 
Dr. Evan Dixon Medical Education Fund was recently established through a 
private donation to Mary Rutan Foundation. The focus of the fund is fostering 
clinical education, as demonstrated during Dr. Dixon’s medical career.  
 
To join us in honoring Dr. Graber and Dr. Dixon’s many contributions to health 
care and our community, please contact Mary Rutan Foundation at             
937-599-7003 or visit our website at www.maryrutan.org/foundation  
#forevergrateful 

of Caring and Education 
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Mary Rutan Health 

Easton Family Establishes Grant to Assist  
Others in Obtaining Nursing Degree 
 
Flo Ann Sours Easton was born and grew up in Bellefontaine, and she graduated from Bellefontaine High 
School. To help her fulfill her dream of becoming a nurse and obtaining her associate degree in nursing, Flo 
Ann worked part-time at Mary Rutan Hospital.   
 
For many, the expense associated with a college degree can be daunting. It can cause hardship, delay 
graduation and even derail dreams.  
 
Through the generosity of Flo Ann’s husband, John Easton, and their children, the Flo Ann Sours Registered Nurse 
Associates Degree Grant Program was established in Flo Ann’s memory. The program assists Mary Rutan Health 
employees who wish to pursue their dream of becoming a registered nurse. 
 
Morgan Watkins and Taylor Carnes are the first recipients of the Flo Ann Sours Associate’s Degree 
Registered Nurse Program.   
 
Ms. Carnes states, “After receiving notice that I had been chosen as one of the recipients I realized what a 
difference this will make in my life. My worry and stress about funding my education was no longer there. I 
know I will be able to devote my time into studying and working hard in school. I am beyond appreciative for 
the Easton family’s generous support and kindness, and hope to share the same nursing passion and desire 
that Flo Ann had during her time at Mary Rutan Hospital and throughout her nursing career.”  

Tom Denbow   
Dave & Tammy Gump   
Lora Haines   
Julie Klopfenstein   
Nancy Leonard   
Tom & Laura Miller   
Modern Woodmen   
Nicholas Peters   
Angela Rutan   
Anita Salyer   
The Family of Bonnie  
   Shough   
Winfred Stoltzfus   
Kelli Zimmerly   
 
In Memory of  
Pam Craft 
Valerie Labatt  
Lisa Lay  
 
General Community 
Health Gifts 
Connie & Scott Hall   
Chelsey Holland   
Kroger Co. 
Harold & Barbara Marker   
Brooke Wage   
 
In Memory of  
John Reynolds  
Dave & Tammy Gump  
 

Employee 
Assistance 
 
EWING H. CRAWFIS 
MEMORIAL EMPLOYEE 
SCHOLARSHIP  
Tom & Tammy Allison   
Tammy Burkhammer   
Tom Denbow   
Amanda & Rob Goble   
Dave & Tammy Gump   
Lora Haines   
Carmen LeVan   
Letha Mann   
Julia Miller   
Tom & Laura Miller   
Nicholas Peters   
Anita Salyer   
James Schwind   
Winfred Stoltzfus   
Trisha Wyatt  
 

 
FLO ANN SOURS 
REGISTERED NURSE 
ASSOCIATES DEGREE 
GRANT 
John Easton & Family 
 
General Employee 
Assistance 
In Memory Of  
Jeff Chiles 
Lucinda Holycross  
Mary Parish  
June & Wayne Wickerham 

 
Scholarships 
 
DR. EVAN DIXON 
MEDICAL EDUCATION 
In Memory Of  
Dr. Evan Dixon 
Tom & Tammy Allison   
Mickey & Vickie Anderson   
Steve & Jaci Barrett   
Sharon and John Bayliss   
Thomas & Susan Beale   
Ed Borchers   
Julie Bott   
Barb Bowers   
Emerson Brown   
Joseph & Joy Buffkin   
Ron & Candy Carmin   
Robert & Barbara Cochran   
Jessica Cullivan   
Thomas & Chris Darrah 
Tom Denbow   
Thomas & Patricia Detwiler   
Richard & Diane Douglass   
Brenda Entelisano   
Noma & Thomas Fidago   
Susan & Thomas Fisher   
Kathy Foust   
Thomas Franklin   
Randall & Patricia Gobin   
Amanda & Rob Goble   
Kristen Green   
Sharon Gump   
Lora Haines   
Rick & Judy Harr   
Mike & Diana Hawkey   
Amanda Hoying   
James & Ruth Igo   
Karla Kauffman   
Cynthia Kettler   
Dr. Albert & Rose Marie  
   Kolibash   

Susan Leininger   
Steven Marshall   
Sandra McCann   
Ray & Faith McCullough   
Beth & Rus Miller   
Kenneth Miller   
NSDAR Chapters 
   Ann Simpson Davis 
   Columbus Chapter   
   Fort Greeneville  
   Franklin Chapter    
   Jonathan Meigs 
   Joshua Stow Chapter 
Bruce & Louise Norris   
Debra Orr   
David Orsinelli   
Vincent and Lee Petno   
Shiva Prasad   
Walt & Beva Riggle   
Chad Ross   
Stephen Schaal   
Nancy Schirm Wright   
Chuck & Beth Siegenthaler   
Ellen Stevenson   
Pamela Taylor   
Mark & Polly Thomas   
Urbana City Schools   
Urbana High School    
   Teachers   
Grant & Cheryl Varian,  
   M.D.   
Mary Beth Wise   
Timothy Woodruff   
Wayne & Belinda Yoder   
Joyce Zilles   
 
RITA RIEDMILLER 
MEDICAL EDUCATION  
Renee Kavanagh   
Roberts Family Fund   
Winfred Stoltzfus   
 
In Memory Of  
Gavin Stanley 
Rebecca Simmons  
 
In Memory of  
Helen Simmons    
Terry Bruglar  
Steven Fleming   
Tamara Fleming   
Cheryl & Daren Fogle   
Jeffrey & Constance    
   Reynolds   
Rebecca Simmons   

Joseph Spatz   
Gloria Whitmer   
In Memory Of  
Pearl Schertzer 
Tamara Fleming  
 
DWIGHT SPENCER 
MEDICAL SCHOLARSHIP  
Tom & Tammy Allison   
Winfred Stoltzfus   
James Schwind   
 
General Scholarship 
Tom & Tammy Allison   
Scott Braidic   
Carmen LeVan   
Amanda Poppe   
Linda Schwind   
JoEtta Spain   
Winfred Stoltzfus   
Pamela Taylor   
Heidi Terrill   
 
In Memory of  
John Reynolds 
Donna Moon  
 
In Memory of  
John Singer 
Mary Rutan Hospital 
 
UNDESIGNATED  GIFTS 
Anonymous 
Kathy Guzman   
Daniel & Rosemary  
   Haemmerle   
Harold & Barbara Marker 
Jim Penrod 
 
In Honor Of Cardio-
vascular Services Staff 
Joyce Zilles 
 
In Memory Of  
Doug Dearwester 
Kevin Dearwester 
 
In Memory Of  
Janet Frantz 
Reagan & Julia Kennedy  
 
In Memory Of  
John Maier 
Warren & Sue Baurfeld  
Emerson Brown   

Nancy Carman   
Mary Contner   
Patrick & Deborah Ellis   
Julia Engler   
Roger and Judith Felton   
Dr. Thomas & Cathy    
Franklin   
M. Jean Griffith   
Ron & Judy Hadley   
Fred & Phyllis Hall   
Joan Hemminger   
Betty Hennessy   
Jerry & Gina Hill   
Huntsville Class of  
   1951 & 1952 
Bev Knoll   
Doug & Luan Lamb   
Robert & Carol Maier   
Rita Maier   
David & Deb Maier   
Suzanne Mallory   
Robert & Joy Pool   
Thomas & Vicki Rapp   
Jodelle & Craig Scott   
Ralph & Barbara Shoots   
Karen Sorreles   
Jane & Jeffrey Standley   
Victoria & Fred Thomas   
Thomas Excavating   
Dr. Tim & Marcia Tillman   
Ernest Tracey   
June & Wayne Wickerham   
Jim and Susan Wish   
 
In Memory Of  
Miriam Yoder 
Deardurff & Skidmore  
   Families  
Sylvia Esser-Gleason   
Robinson Investments   
John & Irene Yoder   
 
MARILYN A. CARNES 
NURSING SCHOLARSHIP 
Tom & Tammy Allison   
Tammy Burkhammer   
Heidi Terrill   
 
IN-KIND 
Bellefontaine Downtown  
   Businesses 
Bellefontaine Intermediate  
   School 
Native Coffee 
Riverside School District  

Easton Family Establishes 
Grant to Assist Others in 
Obtaining Nursing Degree 
 
Flo Ann Sours Easton was born and 
grew up in Bellefontaine, and she 
graduated from Bellefontaine High 
School. To help her fulfill her dream of 
becoming a nurse and obtaining her 
associates degree in nursing, Flo Ann 

worked part-time at Mary Rutan Hospital.   
 
Through the generosity of Flo Ann’s husband, John Easton, and their 
children, the Flo Ann Sours Registered Nurse Associates Degree Grant was 
established in Flo Ann’s memory.  

The Grant is awarded to Mary Rutan Health employees who wish to pursue 
the dream of becoming a registered nurse and who need special assistance 

for meeting their total expenses. 

Morgan Watkins and Taylor Carnes (pictured left to right) are the first 
recipients of the Flo Ann Sours Registered Nurse Associates Degree 

Grant. 
Ms. Carnes states, “After receiving notice that I had been chosen as 
one of the recipients I realized what a difference this will make in my 
life. My worry and stress about funding my education was no longer 
there. I know I will be able to devote my time to studying and working 
hard in school. I am beyond appreciative for the Easton family’s 
generous support and kindness, and hope to share the same nursing 
passion and desire that Flo Ann had during her time at Mary Rutan 
Hospital and throughout her nursing career.”  

We have made every effort to recognize each of our valued donors. We apologize if we omitted anyone. 
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You are part of a community that cares and supports each other 
and for that we thank you. All gifts, regardless of size, are 
significant and we are deeply grateful for your ongoing support.   
 
Because of you, our generous donors, the Logan County Cancer 
Society aided 281 Logan County residents diagnosed with cancer 
or a cancer-related illness.   
 

Your gifts allowed us to help with the cost of medications and 
supplies, to aid with the high cost of fuel for those frequently 
traveling to treatment, to provide a wig when treatment results in 
hair loss, and to provide emergency assistance for patients in their 
greatest time of need. In total, nearly $123,000 in assistance was 
provided in 2021. 
 
It is with the utmost gratitude that Logan County Cancer Society 
acknowledges the following individuals, foundations, organizations 
and corporations that have contributed to assist others in their 
greatest time of need.  

Awareness 
Fundraisers 
 
DOORS OF ENCOURAGEMENT 
Alan Galvez Insurance   
Alexander Concrete Construction 
Taylor & Ashley Allison   
Tom & Tammy Allison   
Melvin & Evelyn Allison   
Katie & Forest Amidon   
Anonymous   
Amy Armentrout   
Aunalytics   
Beasley Architecture & Design, Ltd.   
Janet Beelman   
Bellefontaine Dental   
Bellefontaine Intermediate School   
Bellefontaine Rotary Club   
Bellefontaine Storage   
Juanita Buffkin   
William Bumgardner   
Garon & Martha Carmean   
Church on Detroit   
Citizens Federal Savings & Loan   
City Sweets & Creamery   
Kim Cline   
Leonard Cline   
Chasity Cline-Covington   
Donita Colangelo   
Community Health & Wellness  
   Partners of Logan County   
Costin Family Practice   

 

Melody Couchman   
Herb & Kaye Couchman   
Creative Foundations   
Desperados LLC 
DMG Tool & Die   
Duff Quarry Inc   
Charles & Choyce Earick   
April & Wesley Easton   
Eichholtz, Daring & Sanford  
   Funeral Homes   
Patrick & Deborah Ellis   
Ethel's Flower Shop   
Tyann Ewing   
Fire Safety Service, Inc.   
Brad & Marie Flynn   
William Foreman   
Hannah Hawke   
Gary Heath   
Dana Henry   
HER Realty—Anita Ricketts 
Todd & Dana Heydinger   
High Point Home Health, Ltd.   
Highland Home Furnishings, Inc.   
Jill Hill   
Hi-Point Graphics   
Honda Development and  
   Manufacturing of America - HTM   
Honda Logistics North America, Inc   
Todd & Becky Householder   
Humble Construction   
Hurley Farms   
Barbara & Stephen Judy   
Tim & Beth Kerns   
D. Rae & Kaci King   

Gregory & Linda Knight   
David & Nancy Knight   
Valerie Labatt   
Tanner LeVan   
LeVan's Body Shop   
LeVan's Tax Service, Inc.   
Liberty National Bank   
Logan Acres Senior Community   
Logan County Solid Waste District   
Logan County Veterans Services   
Logan Lawn Landscaping   
Mad River Title Agency   
Vickie Maier   
Marker, Inc.   
Kenneth & Sandra Mastilak   
Me & Company   
Reuben Mees   
Middleburg Church   
Jim & Joy Miller   
George & Barbara Nease   
North Side Animal Clinic   
Caroline Notestine   
NX Automotive Logistics USA, Inc.   
Ohio Fitness & Martial Arts   
Ohio Ready Mix   
Carol Pait   
Angie & Keith Pemberton   
David & Becky Pennington   
Philadelphia Lutheran Ladies Aid   
Charlotte Potter   
Nick Price   
Doug Pugh   
Tom & Cindy Pulfer   
Quest Federal Credit Union   
Richwood Bank—Bellefontaine 
Anita Ricketts   
Riverside & Ohio Hi Point FFA   
Richard Robinson   
RTC Industries   
Misty Satterly   
Sharon Schlabach   
Shine FM   
Shoffstall Funeral Home, Inc.   
Rick & Connie Shultz   
Joan Skidmore   
Richard Skidmore   
Small Nation   
Doug & Beth Smith   
Spend-A-Day Marina   
Steve Austin's Auto Group   
Russell Strayer   
Dane Taylor   
Gary & Peggy Thompson   
TDH Law 
Kim Tippens   

Jamie Townsend   
Grant & Cheryl Varian   
Mary Walker   
Shelley Wammes   
Carol Wappelhorst   
Scott & Kara Wenger   
West Liberty Lions Club   
Bill & Jennifer Wren   
Wren's Florist   
 
INDIAN LAKE CANCER WALK 
IL Courage, Strength & Cure   
RV Wholesalers   
Zimmerman Realty, Ltd   
 
LIGHTS OF LOVE   
Anonymous   
Teri Thomas   
 
SUNFLOWER SHUFFLE 
1125 North Main Car Wash, LLC   
Alan Galvez Insurance   
All Around Accounting, LLC   
Anonymous   
Sarah E. Ash, DDS, LLC   
Aunalytics   
Can't Stop Timing. Ltd   
Chris Cartwright   
Tamara Chapman   
Citizens Federal Savings & Loan   
Edward Jones   
Patrick & Deborah Ellis   
Global Precision Parts   
Haubert & Howe LLC   
Honda Logistics North America, Inc   
Knead More Massage   
Julie Kurtz   
Liberty National Bank   
Doris Lyons   
Midwest Express, Inc.   
Christy Newman   
Quest Federal Credit Union   
Shoffstall Funeral Home, Inc.   
Spend-A-Day Marina   
Sweet Aromas Coffee   
The Peoples Savings & Loan Co   
TDH Law 
Catherine Wallace   
Zimmerman Realty, Ltd   
 

Tribute Gifts 
 
In Memory Of Bill Culp 
    Pearl & Barb Schertzer 
 

We are Forever 
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Mary Rutan Health 

In Memory Of Bob Fish  
     Pearl & Barb Schertzer 
In Memory Of Cora Dickinson 
    Linda Renkert 
In Memory Of Dawn Wenger  
    Donald & Cheryl Bradley 
In Memory Of Deanna Gibbs  
    Robin Suydam 
    Diane & Howard Vernon 
In Memory Of Dee Gibbs 
    The James Family 
    Pat & Debbie Weiber 
In Memory Of Diane Mosbarger  
    Tom & Tammy Allison 
    William & Alicia Driver 
    Dawn, Jeff & Mark Duffy 
    Patrick & Deborah Ellis 
    Grant & Cheryl K. Varian 
    Nathan & Becky Weber 
In Memory Of Donald Weber  
    J. Keith Knoff 
    Lynda Rhoades 
In Memory Of Doug Dearwester     
    Susan Rohrbough 
In Memory Of Jerry Ritter  
    Sheryl Morris 
In Memory Of John Reynolds     
    James & Janet Donnelly 
In Memory Of Judy Roberts 
    Belva Lantz 
In Memory Of Karen Sue Gulley  
    Taylor Dan and Jenny Hemphill 
    Scottsburg High School Class of  
       1977 
In Memory Of Kathy Watkins   
    Pioneer Electric 
    Charles & Ruth Watkins 
    Harvey, Kathryn, Karen & Marsha   
       Watkins 
In Memory Of Mark Stierhoff  
    David & Kim Althouse 
    Anonymous 
    John Davisson 
    Tom & LaVonne Flach 
    John & Barbara Hervey 
    Dennis & Tammy Nicol 
    Phillip Reed 
    Brenda Risacher 
    Elaine & Richard Snow 
    Don & Deanna Wheeler 
In Honor Of Mary  
    Earl Luthman 
In Memory Of Mary Shonkwiler  
    Vickie Spain and Jean Goff  
    Pearl & Barb Schertzer 
 
 

In Memory Of Maxine Albert  
    Michael & Sara Endsley 
    Mary Ellen & Ronald Ricketts 
    Richard & Helen Taylor 
In Memory Of Paul Parmenter 
    Anonymous 
    Jerome Luthman 
    Amy Owens 
    Iris & Leroy Wion 
In Memory Of Richard Strayer 
    Bellefontaine Hi Point Aerie  
        Fraternal Order of Eagles 
    Greg and Joanne Campbell 
In Memory Of Richard Truesdale  
    Lynda Rhoades 
In Memory Of Sam Fox  
    Tom & Tammy Allison 
    Melvin & Evelyn Allison 
    Doug & Amy Boy 
    Wayne & Barbara Coder 
    David & Tamara Gump 
    Thomas & Vicki Rapp 
In Memory Of Sherry Miller  
    Laura & Paul Shands 
In Memory Of Steve Austin  
    Tom & Tammy Allison 
    Maureen Austin 
    Sue Crawfis 
    Amanda & Rob Goble 
In Memory Of Sue Weiskittle  
    Bryson & Katherine Pursell 
In Memory Of Theresa Ceylor  
    Jana Knief 
In Memory Of Thomas Heydinger  
    Belva Lantz 
In Honor Of Tim & Suzanne Peck  
    Stephen & Holly Arvin 
    Jana and Brian Harrigan 
    Jenny & James Heizer 
    Emily Hoffmann 
    Dwight & Ginny Miller 
In Memory Of Victoria Geib  
    Timothy & Vicki May 
    Friends Of Victoria Geib 
In Memory Of William Blair 
    American Legion Auxiliary #266 
    Gary Austin 
    Bob & Tina Beatty 
    Linda Erdy 
    John & Peggy Fairchild 
    Dennis & Melanie Fry 
    Lora James 
    Michael McLane 
    Joe & Tammy Mitchell 
    Edward & Debra Pulfer 
    Sharon Thompson 

 

General Support 
 
FINANCIAL GIFTS 
Tom & Tammy Allison   
Anonymous   
Kevin Beatty   
Bellefontaine Lions Club   
Bellefontaine Professional  
    Firefighters   
Dennis Bensman   
Scott & Cindee Boyd   
Tammy Burkhammer   
Janet Castor   
Tom Denbow   
Cheryl Eagy   
Katie Early   
Lisa Esch   
Virginia Fergus   
Lorraine Fischio   
Fleurette Garden Club   
Janine Francis   
Amanda & Rob Goble   
Alice Godwin   
Lora Haines   
Monte & Dawn Heppard   
Richard Huffer   
Huntsville - Indian Lake Lions Club   
Iron City Ventures, Ltd   
Kelley’s Designers Loft 
Kenneth E. & Mary E. Carpenter  
   Trust   
Scarlett Kinney   
Jeanette Leininger   
North Main Lemonade   
Roni Lile 
Terry & Jackie Prater   
Richwood Coffee  
Riverside Local Schools   
Kelly Snyder   
Steve Austin's Auto Group   
Winfred Stoltzfus   
Keith & Kim Strayer  
Sweet Aroma—Beth Zell 
United Way of Logan County  
West Liberty Salem Pink Out   
Steve & Ellen Williams   
Trisha Wyatt   
Kelley Yule 
 
IN-KIND  GIFTS  
David Zeller   

We have made every effort to recognize each of our 
valued donors. We apologize if we omitted anyone.  

How You Can Make a Difference 
 
If you want to make a difference in your community and leave a legacy 
through giving opportunities to the Mary Rutan Foundation or Logan County 
Cancer Society, we would be pleased to work with you and your advisors to 
structure a gift that best fulfills your charitable legacy goals. Please contact 
Tammy Allison at 937-599-7003 or 
tammy.allison@maryrutan.org.   
 
At any time, if you want to make a contribution in tribute   
of someone or see an area of interest that you’d like to 
support, use your smartphone to scan the QR code here.   

mailto:tammy.allison@maryrutan.org


 ALLERGY    OCCUPATIONAL MEDICINE  

 Bellefontaine................................... 937.593.4081   Bellefontaine .............................................. 937.592.5015 

 AUDIOLOGY    ORTHOPEDICS & SPORTS MEDICINE   

 Bellefontaine .................................. 937.651.3270   Bellefontaine (Timber Trail)....................... 937.599.1280 

 BEHAVIORAL HEALTH    Bellefontaine (Health Center).................... 937.651.6441 

 Bellefontaine (Adults) .................... 937.599.3115   Urbana ....................................................... 937.887.0164 

 Bellefontaine (Peds)....................... 937.593.5437   PEDIATRICS   

 Indian Lake .................................... 937.292.5063   Bellefontaine .............................................. 937.593.5437 

 Urbana ........................................... 937.599.7058   Indian Lake ................................................ 937.292.5063 

 CARDIAC REHABILITATION     Urbana ....................................................... 937.599.7058 

 Bellefontaine .................................. 937.599.7020   PHARMACY  

 CARDIOVASCULAR SERVICES     Bellefontaine............................................... 937.651.6783 

 Bellefontaine .................................. 937.599.7016   PLASTIC SURGERY   

 CATH LAB & VASCULAR     Bellefontaine............................................... Coming Soon 

 Bellefontaine................................... 937.592.9221   PRIMARY CARE  

 DISEASE MANAGEMENT     Bellefontaine............................................... 937.599.3115 

 Bellefontaine .................................. 937.651.6518   Indian Lake ................................................ 937.292.5063 

 EAR, NOSE & THROAT     Urbana ....................................................... 937.887.0164 

 Bellefontaine................................... 937.592.9799   Jackson Center.......................................... 937.596.0456 

 Urbana............................................ 937.599.7058   PULMONOLOGY   

 ENDOSCOPY CLINIC     Bellefontaine .............................................. 937.593.4081 

 Bellefontaine .................................. 937.593.1505   RESPIRATORY CARE   

 EMERGENCY DEPARTMENT     Bellefontaine .............................................. 937.651.6476 

 Bellefontaine................................... 937.592.4015   SLEEP DISORDERS CENTER  

 FAMILY BIRTH CENTER     Bellefontaine .............................................. 937.593.4081 

 Bellefontaine................................... 937.592.9943   SURGICAL SERVICES   

 GASTROENTEROLOGY     Bellefontaine .............................................. 937.599.0045 

 Bellefontaine................................... 937.651.6426   Urbana ....................................................... 937.599.7058 

 IMAGING     THERAPY & SPORTS MEDICINE   

 Bellefontaine (Hospital) ................. 937.599.7012   Bellefontaine .............................................. 937.593.0822 

 Bellefontaine (Imaging Center)..... 937.592.1883   Urbana........................................................ 937.887.0163 

 LABORATORY SERVICES     URGENT CARE   

 Bellefontaine (Health Center)........ 937.651.6820   Bellefontaine .............................................. 937.651.6820 

 Bellefontaine (Hospital).................. 937.599.7010   UROLOGY  

 Indian Lake..................................... 937.292.5063   Bellefontaine............................................. 937.593.0070 

 Urbana............................................ 937.887.0164   Kenton ...................................................... 419.675.8101 

 NEUROLOGY     WEIGHT MANAGEMENT   

 Bellefontaine  ................................. 937.651.6962   Bellefontaine............................................... 937.599.7044 

 NUTRITIONAL COUNSELING     Urbana........................................................ 937.599.7058 

 Bellefontaine................................... 937.651.6430   WOUND CARE CENTER   

 Urbana ........................................... 937.599.7058   Bellefontaine............................................... 937.592.4039 

 OBSTETRICS & GYNECOLOGY      

 Bellefontaine................................... 937.599.3538   www.maryrutan.org  

 Indian Lake  ................................... 937.599.5063      

 Urbana ........................................... 937.292.7058   Facebook.com/maryrutanhealth  

205 E. Palmer Rd.  
Bellefontaine, Oh  43311 

Non-Profit Org.  
U.S. Postage 

PAID 
Cincinnati, OH 

Permit No. 4895 

*****ECRWSSEDDM**** 

Postal Customer 


